
 
 
 

 
  

 
  

  

  
 

 
 

  
  

    
         

  
 

  
  

 
  

      
  

 
 

 
   

 
 

   
   
    

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL: david brast@tcenergy.com 

April 25, 2025  

Mr. David Brast 
Chief Executive Officer 
Columbia Gas Transmission, LLC 
700 Louisiana Street 
Houston, Texas  77002 

CPF 1-2023-051-CAO 

Dear Mr. Brast: 

On July 28, 2023, and on August 15, 2023, the Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety 
Administration (PHMSA) issued a Corrective Action Order (CAO) and an Amended Corrective 
Action Order (ACAO), respectively, to Columbia Gas Transmission, LLC (CGT), with regard to 
the July 25, 2023 rupture of its 26-inch natural gas pipeline located in Strasburg, Virginia (Line 
VB). The ACAO included a list of various required Corrective Actions. 

We have received the CAO Documentation Report (CDR). Additionally, we have also received 
quarterly reports, monthly reports, and other information. 

Based on our review of the documentation you provided, it has been determined that you have 
complied with the terms of this Order. Accordingly, this CAO is now closed. Thank you for your 
cooperation in this matter. 

Sincerely, 

Robert Burrough  
Director, Eastern Region 
Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration 

Cc: Daniel Cerkoney: dan_cerkoney@tcenergy.com 
Amy Willis: amy_willis@tcenergy.com 
Linda Daugherty: linda.daugherty@dot.gov 
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